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The Honorable Pat Apple, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Utilities 

Statehouse, Room 224-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Apple: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 308 by Senate Committee on Utilities 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 308 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 308 would permit mobile telephone numbers to be added to the no-call list.  The no-

call list would be updated every 30 days rather than quarterly.  Also, individuals with an 

established business relationship with the solicitor would be able to request that the solicitor 

refrain from calling.  The solicitor would be required to honor that request for five years. 

 

 Responsibility for registration and maintenance of the no-call list would be removed from 

the Attorney General’s Office and placed with the Federal Trade Commission.  The Attorney 

General would be able to request information from the Federal Trade Commission for 

enforcement and to comply with the requirements of the Commission.  The Attorney General 

would be authorized to promulgate state rules and regulations adopting provisions of the Federal 

Trade Commission regulations to implement the no-call law. 

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2014 

SGF 

FY 2014 

All Funds 

FY 2015 

SGF 

FY 2015 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- 
$10,000 to 

$50,000 

Expenditure -- -- -- -- 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 The Office of the Attorney General estimates that an additional one to five cases per year 

would go to judgment as a result of SB 308, with an average penalty of $10,000.  The revenues 
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would be deposited in the No Call Fee Fund.  However, there would be no additional costs 

associated with enforcement.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 308 is not reflected in The FY 

2015 Governor’s Budget Report. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Jon Hummell, 

 Interim Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Willie Prescott, Attorney General’s Office  


